Oregon Joint Use Association
Qwest –5950 NE 122nd, Portland 
Thursday, March 18, 2010
President Gary Lee called the meeting was called to order at 10:08 a.m.  A quorum was present:
Board Members Present 

Gary Lee, Charter Communications,  

   President

Stuart Sloan, Consumers Power, Vice 
   President

Diana Winchester, Qwest, Treasurer

Mark Beaudry, Beaver Creek Telephone,

   Immediate Past President

Craig Andrus, Emerald PUD
Kevin O’Connor, Time Warner

Jeff Kent, PacifiCorp
Doug Morten, City of St. Helens

Scott Wheeler, Comcast

Board Members Absent/Excused

Richard Gray, City of Portland

Bill Tierney, PGE

Dave Wildman, Monmouth Power
Guests:

Tamara Johnson, Springfield PUD

Staff:  

Sharon Black

Genoa Ingram

Mary Tucker

Chairman’s
President Lee asked to take the Standards Committee presentation out of order 
Comments 
to allow Committee Chair Tamara Johnson to review the proposed OJUA Field Reference Brochure.  
Standards Committee   Committee Chair Tamara Johnson reviewed the proposed Field Reference Card. (EXHIBIT A)  Board members discussed the advantages and disadvantages of laminating the brochure and agreed to remove the word “notes” from the lined panel, indicating that it could be used for company specific information. President Lee suggested adding language to the disclaimer indicating that the brochure is not an official code book.  Additional changes included:

·  placing a period after the word “codebook” in the third line of the front page disclaimer and removing the fourth line altogether ; and
·  removing the upper curved dash line (in blue) in the NESC 234 “Clearances to Other Structures” diagram.


Director Andrus asked about the illustration of NESC 234 as it relates to the johnny ball.  Chair Johnson noted that the manual would not cover typical construction, only NESC requirements. 


Chair Johnson asked for Board direction in determining the priority of the remaining issues before the Standards Committee.  Primary issues have been identified as follows:
· Grandfathering

· NESC Field Reference Card

· Mapping Updates

· Climbing Space (Boxing the Pole)

· Accuracy Rates


Board members suggested boxing the pole/climbing space as the next project.  Grandfathering was discussed as a lower priority.  Director Sloan suggested that grandfathering could be synonymous with documenting rule changes.  Chair Johnson suggested restricting “grandfathering” as it relates to services to residences.  Jeff Kent will seek permission to distribute PacifiCorp’s work product. 
Director Morton asked about the placement of aluminum banners on utility poles.  
Chair Johnson also noted that there is a re-occurring issue of building near high voltage lines.  Currently, no agency is regulating that situation, although it seems logical to include it in the permitting process.  The problem is that prohibiting building might be construed as a “taking” of private property without compensation under the constitution. Board members recommended that the Legislative Committee take on the issue and develop a position and policy for possible introduction to the legislature. 


Minutes
The minutes of the December 17, 2009 meeting were approved as amended.  
Treasurer’s
Financial Update  Treasurer Winchester reviewed the financial documents, 
Report 
noting that she had been listed on the CD accounts as the main contact.  However, she suggested that the CDs be moved to a more accessible financial institution, such as Chase.  Signers on the checking account had also been updated.   

Treasurer Winchester noted that income from Spring Training is already ahead of last year and 88 percent of membership dues are in, placing the Association just slightly ahead of last year.  Board members reviewed a list of outstanding invoices.  Income from last year’s Annual Meeting showed a slight loss since half of the speaker fee was paid in January. 


Staff was asked to draft a letter of reminder to those entities who had not paid their dues.
Committee
Publicity and Education   Committee Chair Stuart Sloan provided the report, 
Updates
noting that sponsorships are up for the Spring Training event.  The Committee is also looking at purchasing some of the materials we regularly use such as extension cords and plugs since hotels typically charge for such equipment.  Purchase of the Jeopardy game was also discussed.  Staff agreed to explore purchase of frequently used equipment.  

Chair Sloan reported that he and Colin Cavasher had been working on the Jeopardy game, identifying pertinent questions.  The Annual Meeting is scheduled for October 14 and 15.

Chair Sloan also suggested that the responsibilities of the Publicity and Education Committee be divided up and spread among other committees such as Executive Committee.    He suggested that “publicity” and “education” be divided into two separate efforts.    

By consensus, the Board agreed to transfer the planning of the Annual Meeting to the Executive Committee with oversight by the Board. 

The Board discussed attendance of contractors to the Spring Training.  Director O’Connor asked for clarification regarding contractor participation in the Spring Training.  Staff reported that the Board was strongly encouraging attendance by contractors and would publish the names of attendees on the OJUA web page.   
Conflict Resolution   President Lee noted that a report was not necessary at this time since the Committee was scheduled to meet immediately following the Board meeting to review procedures and begin work on a Request for Opinion.  
Executive Committees   Committee Chair Stuart Sloan reported that the banking and CD accounts had been changed to reflect new officers.  He noted that President Lee had forwarded a letter to the PUC regarding corrections (EHXIBIT B) in anticipation of the January 1, 2013 “fifty percent” reporting date. 

Chair Sloan also noted that Prioritization of Repairs was no longer operational and the Executive Committee had eliminated that report.  

Legislative Committee   Staff reported that the most recent bill tracking report was included in the Board packets and the PUC had been asked to share its legislative concepts.  Board members noted that the PUC’s audit schedule had been removed from its web site.  
Regional 
Craig Andrus reported that a meeting had recently been held in Eugene and  
Meetings
there were issues to be worked out. 
Industry  
President Lee reported that work was still being conducted on the coast to 
Updates
address PUC concerns.  .  
Director Kent reported that he had sent information out on the FCC’s 340 page “National Broadband Plan” which had been submitted to Congress earlier in the week.  He noted that Chapter 6, relating to infrastructure, would be of particular interest to the OJUA.  The Plan included improvement of utilization of infrastructure and establishment of a uniform low rental rate for all who attach to pole.  Director Kent touched on several other issues discussed in the Plan, including protection of ILECs.
Old Business  There was no old business. 
New

Board Vacancy   President Lee noted the resignation of Board Member Brett 
Business 
Anderson who also serves on the Executive Committee as OJUA Secretary.   Staff reported that the OCTA as recommended Scott Wheeler to serve as cable representation. 
Motion:  Moved by Beaudry and seconded by Winchester to elect Scott Wheeler to the Board as the cable representative, to fill out the remainder of Brett Anderson’s term which expires in 2012, due to Brett’s recent resignation.  Motion passed.
President Lee noted that the position of Secretary was vacant and asked if anyone was willing to serve.  Director Andrus indicated an interest in serving in the position of Secretary.  

Motion:  Moved by Beaudry and seconded by Winchester to elect Craig Andrus as Secretary of the OJUA.  Motion passed.

Mapping Project   Director Winchester reported that Qwest’s legal department would not grant permission to distribute the company’s shape files for the mapping project.  Several other Board members indicated they had similar problems.  
Next 
The next meeting of the OJUA Board of Directors is scheduled for

Meeting
Thursday, June 17, 10:00 a.m. at Emerald PUD.  Staff was asked to forward the meeting schedule for 2010.            
Adjourn
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:48 a.m.
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